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April 19, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits the water quality monitoring program report and motion that responds to Proviso 2 in the 2012 Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 17232, Section 100. The proviso reads as follows:

“Of this appropriation, $250,000 may not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and references the proviso’s ordinance, section and number and the motion is adopted by the council.

The report on the water quality monitoring program shall include, but not be limited to: (1) the status of the water quality monitoring program; including a comprehensive review of the changes to water quality monitoring activities since 2009, a list of data sets that are no longer collected and analyzed  and the rationale for discontinuing these activities, a list of new water quality data that is being collected and the reason for the collection; (2) the rate impacts to restore or provide funds for additional water quality monitoring activities; and (3) options for augmenting wastewater treatment division funding for water quality monitoring activities including fees, grants and contributions from other jurisdictions.”
The report responds to the requirements of the proviso and provides a brief overview of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s water quality program, which focuses on the water quality monitoring and analysis activities performed by the Water and Land Resources Division.
Water quality monitoring programs align closely with the environmental sustainability and financial stewardship goals of the King County Strategic Plan, demonstrating the County’s commitment to protect public health and water quality and to be accountable to its ratepayers. Environmental quality is important to the region’s quality of life. 
WTD is proud of its existing water quality monitoring program, a significant investment that meets its needs and benefits the entire region. Adjustments made to the monitoring program between 2008 and 2012 were based on a comprehensive assessment of monitoring needs to 
efficiently carry out goals of the RWSP and regulatory requirements while minimizing wastewater rate increases. 

Needs change over time, and the monitoring program will continue to evolve to address new issues and priorities. It is important to continually evaluate the monitoring program and ensure it is operated efficiently and effectively, is consistent with WTD’s funding authority, is fulfilling the goals of the RSWP, and is addressing emerging issues. Based on the most recent review and prioritization of monitoring needs, I am recommending an additional $240,000 in monitoring to improve its understanding of two emerging issues for Puget Sound recovery and the regulatory environment for wastewater treatment: the effects of nutrient loading from wastewater discharges and emerging contaminants. At the same time, I am recommending that WTD sustain the 2012 levels of funding for existing streams and lakes water quality monitoring programs. Funding for these priorities is reflected in the two-year wastewater rate proposed for 2013 and 2014.  

It is estimated that this report required 50 staff hours to produce, costing $3,750. The estimated printing cost for this report is $5.50. The funds for this effort are included in the Wastewater Treatment’s Division’s 2012 operating budget.

Thank you for your review and consideration of this report. I am confident that it provides a thorough overview of the region’s water quality monitoring. 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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